Santa Parade

Tuesday, December 16

6:00 pm - - 7:00 pm

Willard Dietrich Park

(Corner of Stoney Point & N. Cirby)

by Alyssa Allen

Santa’s coming to town!  And a little early, too.  On Tuesday, December 16, come to Willard Dietrich Park (corner of Stoney Point and N. Cirby) to play, sing holiday songs, eat cookies, drink hot chocolate and cider, and watch for Santa.  You can come at 6:00 pm and Santa should arrive sometime before 7:00 pm.  Bring your kids, dogs, and jackets and come see Santa motoring by in the City’s Santa Parade!  (Rain cancels the event.)
Old Auburn Ranch Property
by David Allen

City of Roseville staff will return to our neighborhood once again to review the latest proposal for the Old Auburn Ranch property, which is located at the intersection of South Cirby Way and Old Auburn Road.  This will be the City's third visit to a Maidu Neighborhood Association meeting on this topic.

City staff first visited in March of 2006 to propose a rezoning of this property in order to sell it and recover its purchase cost.  Zoned for low density residential development, the city proposed increasing the density from 27 units to 89 units on the half of the 15 acre parcel that is above the flood plain.  This proposal was quite unpopular.  They returned in October of 2007 with a proposal for 51 units.  Again, the neighbors who attended were largely opposed.

At the October meeting, City Public Works Director Rob Jensen agreed to study the possibility of leaving the zoning at its current level.  The feasibility of such an approach would rely in part on the City's ability to earn back the original cost of the property.

If you are interested in hearing the latest proposal, join us Tuesday, January 27, at 7:00 pm in the Sargeant School activities room.  The room is located off North Cirby Way near Willard Dietrich Park.  Enter the school grounds near the trash compactor.  The activities room will be in the building on your right.

New Maidu Interpretive Center 
by Dave Steele

Groundbreaking for the new 7,200 square foot Maidu Museum (Interpretive Center) is planned for this season.  This permanent facility was planned about 18 years ago and is now coming to fruition, thanks to grants, donations, and funding by the City of Roseville.  

Nestled within an earthen berm at the top of a hill at the Maidu Historic Site, the Center is a rarity in that only a few museums for indigenous peoples are located adjacent to an ancient village site.  Our site is listed on the National Register of Historic Places and will expand the cultural education opportunities for schools and the public provided by the existing Maidu Interpretive Center, currently located in a temporary building on the site.  More space, new hands-on exhibits, audio-visual programs, web-based follow-up activities, and trail tour opportunities will provide teachers, students, and the community with more choices and various ways to access cultural information.  Contemporary life and native art will be an additional focus of the new museum.

Exhibits are being planned and a contractor has already been hired to fabricate them, as has the construction firm for the museum.  The estimated opening date is late 2009 or early 2010, depending on the weather.

The $4 million undertaking is still in need of donations to complete the museum and its exhibits.  Founding donors and sponsors will be permanently acknowledged at the new museum.  For more information about donor opportunities, please contact Kris Stevens at 774-5934 or kstevens (at) roseville.ca.us.  For questions regarding construction, contact Paula Finley, Park and Recreation Manager, at 774-5248, or pfinley (at) roseville.ca.us.

Hidden Creek Condominiums
The following is an update from Ron Miller, Assistant Planner, handling the Hidden Creek Rezone and Development.  The text is from an e-mail Ron sent.  You may contact Ron at (916) 774-5276 or e-mail at rmiller (at) roseville.ca.us with questions or if you need additional information.

“. . . there are no hearings scheduled at this time, as we are still working through some project issues.  I have met with the developer, and have made some recommendations and suggested changes, some of which were based on concerns expressed at neighborhood meetings, the petition, and your general involvement in the process.  I am hopeful that we can work out some project changes to improve the project, and positively address some of your concerns.  However, at this time, I don’t want to speculate about the specific issues, or the prospects for changes, but I will keep you posted as we move through the process.

The Planning Department has not yet completed its environmental review, as there may still be changes to the project that could potentially impact the environmental review.”

New City Trail to Run Along South Edge of Neighborhood
by Scott Reid

On November 15, I toured the path proposed for the new general-use trail through our side of Roseville, paying particular attention to where it will run through our neighborhood.  The City of Roseville's Planning Department sponsored the tour, and options for the trail were discussed.

In the Maidu Neighborhood, the trail would run along Linda Creek.  Here is where that creek runs in our area:

    * Just north of the intersection of Rocky Ridge Road and South Cirby Way, Linda Creek passes under Rocky Ridge Road.  It then passes east behind homes in the 1800 blocks of Larkin Drive and Balboa Drive.

    * It turns southeast as it passes behind homes on York Court and the south side of Van Ness Drive.

    * It continues in a southeasterly direction near homes on North Cirby Way until it passes under Champion Oaks Drive.

    * It continues to the southeast between Lee Way, Hurst Way, and Meadow Lane.

    * It turns south and runs parallel to West Colonial Drive, between it and the Country Villa mobile home park.

    * It continues south under Old Auburn Road and the trail would end just south of there, next to the Spahn Ranch property, where Roseville ends at the border to Citrus Heights.

In the future, it is expected that the trail could tie into Sacramento County trails such as the north end of the bike trail at Folsom Lake that goes all the way to downtown Sacramento along the American River corridor.  The rest of the trail within Roseville would go to the west, following Linda Creek, Cirby Creek, and Dry Creek.  It would meet the existing trails near Riverside Drive.

Some of the challenges to building the trail in our area include:

    * Deciding how to cross Rocky Ridge Road.  Most of the planning at this point assumes Rocky Ridge would be too dangerous for an at-level crossing of the road (using a crosswalk), so either a bridge over or tunnel under the road would be the best way to go.  The much more likely of those two choices would be a tunnel under the road, probably in parallel with the existing bridge that allows Linda Creek to pass under the road.

    * If the trail runs on the north side of Linda Creek behind the homes on Larkin and Balboa Drives, it would have to cross to the south side of the creek at one point where the property lines and a steep hillside come close to the edge of the creek and do not allow enough room for the trail.

    * Crossing Champion Oaks.  Since it is a lower-traffic road, would probably be done via a cross-walk.

    * Deciding if the trail should be on the West Colonial or Country Villa mobile home park side of Linda Creek.  There is plenty of room on both sides, so other factors, such as what challenges lie to the north or south of this area may determine which side it runs on.  It would run between the flood walls on either side of the creek in that area.

    * Crossing Old Auburn.  There is a fair amount of room under the bridge on both sides, so it is assumed it will go under the bridge with the Creek at that point.

The trail, as I mentioned at the beginning of this article, will be for general use.  Certainly it will be considered to be part of the bike trail system of Roseville, but it will also be for use by walkers and runners.  It will also be built wide enough in most places so that the fire department could send a brush-fire fighting fire truck along the trail if that became necessary.  Accommodating that size vehicle means the City could also do trail maintenance in most places with their pick-up trucks.

Do you have questions about the trail or things you'd like to see done?  As our neighborhood's representative, please feel free to write me at scott.reid (at) gmail.com or call me at (916) 773-3020.  There is also an online survey I encourage you to take that the City set up at http://www.roseville.ca.us/transportation/bikeways/dc_study.asp.  This survey will close soon, so take the earliest opportunity to fill it out.  The City will use it in their planning process.
